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Green Bay Strikers Board of Director's Meeting

Wednesday, January 6, 2021 6:30pm via Zoom
MEETING MINUTES

Members Present: Scott DeBaker, Michelle Hagerty, Gretchen Jandrin, Andrea Maloney, Kallista Mitchell, Joe Prosser, Lynn Reynolds, Lisa Schultz, Kris Scolare,
Todd Walkowski
Members Absent: Ryan Bangert, Donn Bramer, Marty Briggs, Sylvia Flores, Tom Matuszak, Brian Schubert
CALL TO ORDER: President Scott DeBaker called the meeting to order at 6:33pm
*Brian Schubert has resigned from the board effective today.  Thank you, Brian, for the time given to the Strikers board!

SECRETARY’S MINUTES:  Michelle H
· December meeting minutes reviewed and approved.
TREASURER’S MINUTES:  Gretchen J
· All accounts are in order. 
BAY LAKES REPORT:  Scott D/Michelle H/Tom M/Kallista M/Todd W
· No meeting in December
· Next meeting 1/21/21 @ 6:30pm
· Will bring these questions to the next meeting – What are other areas planning for coach training? What is plan for referee training? Do other areas offer scholarships and what process do they use? Need updated weather policy, no longer using Rained Out.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

REGISTRATION: Michelle H/Scott D/Lynn R
· As of today, we have 67 players and 4 coaches registered. (In 2019 as of this same date we had 41 players registered.  No data for 2020 because all registrations were cancelled.)
· Yard signs were not put out yet, Kallista will work with Marty to get signs from Arnie Wolff and get them out to people who are willing to put them in their yards.

COACHES TRAINING: Joe P/Todd W
· Todd needs to step back from the Director of Coaches Training, Joe will take over as Director. 

· Joe spoke with Doug from SAY about SafeSport, a new training program that is being required by SAY. This training is being required every 2 years for SAY area and district administrative board members and coaches.  The training is focused on ending all forms of abuse in sports. Information has been added to the Coaches tab on the website and the coaches receive an email with the Concussion and SafeSport training when they register.  
· Joe also talked to Doug about online training resources that SAY has available.  There is a US Soccer Grassroots training with a free 20-minute introduction. The other online resources are $25 per person, per class.  Doug is trying to push for free or low-cost training for leagues. Joe will check into the Grassroots training and will put together a list of resources to send to the coaches for training. 
· Suggestion to make a slide show or video training to go along with email documents.

· Need to focus on giving training materials especially to first- and second-year coaches. May want to offer extra training for our coaches who are in the older divisions.
· Todd will contact UWGB coaches to ask for any training materials they can give us and to let them know we are not going to have an in-person training this year.
COACHES STAFFING: Scott D
· No report
REFEREE TRAINING/STAFFING: Kallista M/Lisa S
· Possible on-line course and small group training.  Waiting for update from Bay Lakes on their plan.
REFEREE SCHEDULING: Kallista M/Lisa S
· No report
EQUIPMENT: Balls – Gretchen J; Shirts – Scott D/Lynn R/Kris S; Trophies ___; Photos – Donn B
· Need to determine if we are going to ask coaches to disinfect of equipment and what we would provide or ask them to do.
· We have enough balls in all the sizes.  

· Scott emailed Score about shirts and has not heard back from them yet.
· Need someone to take coordinator position for Trophies.
FIELDS/NETS: Gretchen J/Kris S/Marty B/Ryan B
· Will need to order 2-3 sets of large nets.
· Letter has been sent to Bellevue requesting a waiver of the field fees, waiting to hear back from them for this year.

· Need to put the request in for fields with our return to play plan.  Need to determine if our team sizes are going to be smaller and if the fields are going to need to change. Lynn will help Gretchen to determine what fields we will request.
ARNIE WOLFF SPORTS COMPLEX: Marty B/Tom M
· No report
CONCESSIONS: Marty B/Tom M/Jessica W/Kris S
· No report
ETHICS: Executive Board and board representative
· No report
SOCCERFEST: Scott D/Andrea M/Kris S
· No report
PUBLICITY, FACEBOOK & WEBSITE: Michelle/Brian
· Website updated, Brian added a countdown clock to registration opening and now ending.
· Facebook posts have been made through the month regarding open registration.
DIVERSITY: Andrea
· Andrea is starting to working on ideas for providing education and creating a mission for diversity.

· Andrea is looking for help with the Diversity Committee
DIVISION COORDINATORS: 
· Positions filled:

U6 – Kris S

U8 Boys – Andrea M

U8 Girls – Scott D

U10 Boys – Lisa S

U10 Girls – Scott D

U12 Boys – Lisa S

U12 Girls – Lisa S
U15 Boys - 


U15 Girls - 

U19 Boys – Tom M

U19 Girls – Kris S

*Still need to fill: U15 Boys and U15 Girls

ADMINISTRATIVE: Michelle H
· Preparing for walk-in registration
· Responding to email and Facebook questions and problems with registration.

· Michelle will send out the link to SafeSport Training to all board members.  Please email Michelle a copy of your completed certificate as soon as possible.
· We received an email from the MMYSA – Marinette & Menominee Youth Soccer Association today.  They are working on their return to play protocols and safety strategies and asked if we would share our plan.  They will share what they have created with us. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
· Return to Play Plan approved as is, will bring to Bay Lakes meeting.
· Scholarship process – Scott will reach out to Bay Lakes clubs to ask about their process. DePere has an application process through the city.  Northshore Bank sponsored two families last year and those will roll over to the same families this year. Michelle will email a reminder to both families.
NEW BUSINESS:

· Reviewed 2020 budget – Need to reach out to Gandrud to discuss pushing out the contract a year.  New contact is Steve Arndt, Michelle will send his contact information to Gretchen.
· Reviewed and approved 2021 budget.
· Finalize plans for walk-in registration –Walk in registration is scheduled at Gandrud on Thursday, February 4 (board arrive 430pm, open 530-730pm) and Saturday, February 6 (board arrive 9:30am, open 10am-12pm).  We will need as many board members to help as possible!  Many of the families are Spanish speaking.  If you or someone you know is able to help with Spanish translation, we need your help. Last year we registered 61 players on Thursday and 83 players on Saturday.  Will mark X’s on floor 6 feet apart, space out chairs (we have 12 tables and 36 chairs ordered), have hand sanitizer, disposable masks, Clorox wipes available.   Michelle will send out email to board, please email back with the days you will be able to attend and how many/what kind of devices (laptops/ipads, etc) you will be able to bring.  
· Weather policy for 2021.  No longer using Rained Out.  Scott and Joe will be the Weather Committee and will determine when games need to be cancelled – between 3-4pm on game days.  Communication will be sent by email through SportsConnect and Facebook. Will check into WBAY as an additional way to communicate cancellations.
MEETING ADJOURNED at 7:32pm.
Next meeting February 3, 2021 6:30pm via Zoom 
AGENDA:
· Cover registration to date
· Cover referees to date

· Number of coaches in each age group

· Trophies

Michelle Hagerty, Secretary/Administrator
